Natural Sciences Chairs Council

Minutes of the Meeting of October 26, 2009

1:00-3:10 p.m., BI 104

Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for October 12, 2009.  The minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items
1. Announcements by Chairs.  
Cindy – There was a good turnout at the open house on Saturday. HP-124 was nearly full. Cindy stated that many of the students and their parents were anxious about whether or not the students would be able to get in with the cutback in enrollment. 
Lory – Reminded the chairs that Commencement will be held on Saturday, December 12th at 2 p.m. If any of the chairs will not be attending, the dean said they send a representative on their behalf.
Renee – She will complete the part time budgets by the end of this week and send them out to the chairs.
George – CSE will be hosting their annual open house on Friday, October 30th from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Ted – A delegation from Germany visited the department trying to encourage students to study in Germany for the summer.
2. Announcements from Administration
a. Jefferson Fellowship – The dean handed out a brochure. He asked the chairs to inform their faculty if they knew of any persons who might be interested in the fellowship.
b. Faculty Experts & Speakers Bureau – The dean passed around the booklet and wanted the chairs to review it and encourage more faculty to participate. 
c. Certifying staff work hours – The dean reminded the chairs that they need to make sure their staff are working their scheduled work hours. Complaints have come to the dean’s office about some offices not being open or staff not being available during regular service hours. It is important that chairs verify that each staff member works a full 8 hour day.  Non-exempt staff must claim sick or vacation time, CTO, or their personal holiday for hours not worked.
d. College Holiday Card – The dean is working on the card for this holiday season.  If anyone has a suggestion for a picture on the cover, please forward it to him as soon as possible. Also, if any of the departments would like a card mailed out to someone specific, send the mailing information to the dean.

e. Spring Break in Thailand – Dr. So will be holding an informational meeting on Friday, November 6th from 3:30-5 p.m. in HP-124.
Action Items: 

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update - John

a. Fall.  Census date was Wednesday, October 14th and John distributed the data. The dean discussed the disbursement of the enrollment augmentations, and the chairs decided to stick with the newly adapted model of 95-101% of target.
b. Winter.  Priority I registration begins on Monday, November 2nd. He reminded the departments to do enrollment management this week if necessary.
c. Spring – We have completed the first week of schedule build, and the departments have one more week to schedule classes that are reserved for them. We will then have an additional week to choose any available rooms within the college before they will be opened up to the campus for the taking.
2. Online Waiting List. Kevin Middleton from Biology came in and gave a guided tour of the department’s new online class waiting list website that he created at the request of Katrina to reduce the amount of student traffic in the office and the need to maintain the lists manually. They will be testing it out this winter. 
3. Committee Reports.  
a. CNS Strategic Plan – (Peter)  The committee presented a draft modification for the College of Natural Sciences of the University Strategic Plan.  The chairs went over the proposed document page by page making their suggestions along the way.  The committee will incorporate the suggestions.
b. Science major for middle school teachers – (Dave P.) The committee will be meeting next week.
c. Pre-professional major – (Ted) The committee s currently collecting data from other CSUs.
4. Water Scholarships and Internships – The WRI has received a renewed grant for paid water-based student internship projects. If you know of any students that would be interested, please have them contact Susan Longville for more information.
5. Winter Furlough dates. Lory revised the furlough certification form, and it was forwarded to Laurel for approval. She made suggestions to the provost, but we have not received a final approval to move forward with the revised form. The dean and the chairs agreed that we need to get started on this process as soon as possible, so the dean will press to get final approval by November 9th. 
6. Lecturer Course request form.  Laurel sent a sample form as a suggestion for departments to use when hiring faculty. The dean is not promoting the specific form, but he does encourage departments to use some sort of form that can track the experience and expertise of the part time faculty. The chairs are the ones who determine what the faculty are approved to teach. A discussion followed.
7. Academic Master Plan. The dean went over the proposed academic plan. He wants the chairs to review it and to let him know if they would like to delay or add new degree programs.
8. Discussion of Academic Programs website.  The dean wanted the chairs to look over their program descriptions and to give him any revisions before Wednesday.

9. Winter Schedule – getting to target The dean sent out a draft of new targets for winter and spring. If any of the chairs think their target needs to be adjusted, contact Rob.
a. GE Categories – B2, B4 for winter and spring – The dean reminded the chairs to be careful about adjusting the GE categories when tapering back the FTEs. He wants the chairs to try to keep a balance between winter and spring.
b. Department changes made that could affect others – The dean reminded the chairs to be careful about cutting back on service courses for other majors. He recommended that the departments talk to each other if their service courses are going to be cut back. 
10. Construction Projects - John
a. Observatory.  The contractor is doing prep work. The Department of Energy sent paperwork for authorization of funding. It is currently being reviewed on campus.
b. Garden near pool and fitness center.  No report.
c. Nursing laboratory addition.  The groundbreaking ceremony will be held on Thursday, November 12th at 9 a.m. in front of the HPE building but between the HPE and Education Buildings.
d. PE Building air-conditioning.  No report. 
e. PE Restrooms Remodel. No report.
